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Are the 2012 World Choir Games a big event in the music world? 
Will they boost Cincinnati’s international reputation? Will they 

give tourism a jolt? Is this an event for everybody? If you 

answered “all of the above,” you are correct ! 

T 
he Olympics of choral music 
are coming to Cincinnati, and 
they can’t happen without 

your help. The 2012 World Choir 
Games has 1,200 volunteers signed 
up, but needs 4,000 to take tickets, 
translate, host choirs and usher.  
          Cincinnatus members will have 
the chance to learn more at our April 
10th meeting at the University Club.  
Our speaker will be Dan Lincoln, 
president of the Cincinnati USA  
Convention & Visitors Bureau and 
director of the local organizing effort 
for the 2012 World Choir Games. 
          From July 4 to 14, our commu-
nity will have the once-in-lifetime 
opportunity to enjoy amazing voices 

from around the world and from all 
genres of music. Think children's 
choirs. Think gospel. Think jazz,  folk, 
barbershop, show choirs and more.   
It’s also our chance to display our 
Queen City hospitality. 
           “We're invited and challenged to 
welcome and engage with the guests 
and artists,” said Robin Gehl, chair of 
the Arts and Culture Panel, the host 
of April’s presentation. 
          Learn more at their website 
www.2012WorldChoirGames.com. 
The site includes an online registra-
tion form. This is our city’s chance to 
shine in an international spotlight. 
But we’ll need all hands on deck. 

MEET A NEW MEMBER 

KIM FENDER 
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR OF THE PUBLIC LIBRARY  

OF CINCINNATI AND HAMILTON COUNTY 

Q: What drew you to Cincinnatus? 

A: I like the opportunity to connect 
with others who are also interested 
in taking action to keep improving 
Cincinnati.  

Q: What, in your view, is the most 
pressing need in our city? 

A: I was shocked to learn that  
Cincinnati has the third highest 
rate of childhood poverty in the 
country.  This needs to change. 

Q: Tell us something about the 
library most people don’t know? 

A: Our library was started in 1853, 
making it one of the oldest public 
libraries in the country. 

Q: What kinds of 
books do you 
enjoy? What are 
you reading?  

A: I’ll read almost 
anything.  I love 
British mysteries, 
books on native 
plants and cookbooks. Right now, 
I’m reading Elizabeth George’s new 
novel, .ŜƭƛŜǾƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ [ƛŜ. It’s 
wonderful! 

Q: What’s your dream vacation? 

A: Ocracoke Island (NC) especially 
… but really, any beach will do. 

Q: What’s your favorite place in 
Cincinnati— not the library? 

A: Great American Ballpark.  I’m a 
huge Reds fan and have a Baker’s 
Dozen season ticket plan. 

Q: Trapped on an island: Skyline, 
Graeter’s, LaRosa’s?  

A: Definitely Skyline.  I eat there at 
least once a week.  It’s the  
chocolate in the chili.  

Are the 2012 World Choir Games a big event in the music world? Will they 

boost Cincinnati’s international reputation? Will they give tourism a jolt locally? Is 

this an event for everybody? If you answered “all of the above” you are correct.   

The games will bring 20,000 participants from more than 70 countries to Cincinnati in July for  the 

largest, most significant international arts event in the city’s history. 

A HIGH NOTE FOR THE QUEEN CITY 

PANEL NEWS: Excellence in Education welcomes Harry Blanton, Barbara Siebel, Jim Mason and Bob 
Driehaus. TOUR OPTION:  If you would like to tour Academy of Global Studies at  Winton Woods High 
School, contact Kent Friel at kpfiel@cinci.rr.com. The academy leverages technology for project-based 

learning with a focus on international studies   
FACEBOOK: Our page needs you. News? Items of interest? Share your content. 

“We’re so grateful to those who have already contributed, and we 
look forward to having many others engaged.” 

Nick Vehr, managing director, Cincinnati Organizing Committee 

http://www.2012worldchoirgames.com
mailto:kpfiel@cinci.rr.com
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T 
oward the end of the 2007-
2008 program year, the  
Executive Committee assessed 
expenses and revenues and 

decided an increase in membership dues 
was necessary. The increase was the 
only way to avoid a serious budget 
shortfall while maintaining the quality 
of services. 
   

          That increase took effect in the 
2008-2009 program year and was de-
signed to be held constant for three 
years.  We are now in the fourth year, 
and once again price escalation has 
caught up with us. So once again we 
need to address a projected shortfall. 
 

          Our approach this time is to focus 
on reducing expenses while holding the 
increase in membership dues to a 
minimum.  With the start of the new 
program year in September, you can 
expect lighter food service for most 
meals.  When we occasionally offered 

lighter fare in the past two years, it was  
well-received by our members.  We will 
still have full dinners on occasion, but 
we feel they don't have to be a part of 
most meetings.  
  

          Our goal is to hold the dues  
increase to between 1.5% and 2.5%  
annualized.  We're confident that the 
essential business of the organization 
will be unaffected by these changes.  
 

          We are asking for your cooperation 
in paying your dues on a timely basis to 
avoid the expense of multiple billings.   
 

          Details of our fiscal 
plan for the year ahead 
will be presented at the 
April monthly meeting. 
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  NEW MEMBERS  

CHRIS BORTZ 
General Council, Towne Properties 
and former Cincinnati City Council 

member 
 

DR. SAM BREWER 
CEO, Insight Holding Group and 
Queen City Capital Partners and 
retired Superintendent, Trotwood-

Madison Board of Education 
 

JENNIFER CHUBINSKI 
Director of Community rRsearch, 

Health Foundation 
 

RUTH CRONENBERG 
Former Program Director, Greater 

Cincinnati Foundation 
 

KIM FENDER 
Executive Director, Public Library of 

Cincinnati and Hamilton County 
 

GEORGE KAVALAUSKAS JR 
Financial advisor, Lifetime  

Financial Growth 
 

AMY SEARCY 
Deputy Director, Hamilton County 

Board of Elections 

ENCORE FOR OUR WINNERS 
WEST DAVIS 
West is a teacher at Woodward 
Career Technical High School. He 
won our Woodward Trust Distin-
guished Teacher Award. 

 

CHRISTINA RUSSO 
Christina is the principal at Winton 
Hills Academy. She won our James 
N. Jacobs Award for Outstanding 
Administration.  

 

JOHN SHERMAN 
John, who works for the E.W. 
Scripps Co., volunteers at Oyler 
School. He won our John E. Pepper 
Award for Outstanding Volunteer in 
Public Education.  
. 

FACING A FISCAL REALITY/PRESIDENT’S CORNER 

2012 EDUCATION AWARDS SPOTLIGHTED  EXCELLENCE IN OUR REGION’S SCHOOLS 

Left to right, West 

Davis, Christina  

Russo, CPS Super-

intendent Mary  

Ronan, and John 

Sherman. The 

awards dinner, held 

at NKU on Feb. 13, 

drew record attend-

ance: 154 people 

TONIGHT: THE STATE OF HEALTH IN OUR REGION 

 Jim Schwab, president & CEO of the Health Foundation of Greater Cincinnati, moderates a panel of health specialists: Jennifer 

Chubinski, director of community research at the Health Foundation, Greg Ebel, president of the Greater Cincinnati Health Council 

and Craig Osterhues, Innov8 for Health (on loan from GE Aviation).  


